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Founders’ Message

Dear Simon,

We thank you for your love and generous
support, both in prayers and financial
contributions. It fills us with immense joy to
share just a glimpse of the many
transformational and life-changing stories
that your kindness and friendship are
helping to create for communities and
individuals across Kenya.

Your commitment has profoundly impacted the lives of those in the remote and
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underserved regions of Northern Kenya. Through your support, vulnerable
children and families are experiencing hope, joy, and opportunities they once
thought were beyond reach. Each story we share is a testament to the
difference you are making in the world.

May the Lord richly bless you for heeding the call to spread His love and
compassion to those in need. Your generosity reaches far and wide, touching
countless lives in immeasurable ways. 
We thank you (asante sana) on behalf of all those whose lives you continue to
uplift and transform. May God bless you, your loved ones, and your churches
and organizations.

From; 
Bishop Simon Mwaura and Rev. Lucy Thuo.

Missionary Micah at the start of the Chelang'a preaching point
under a tree.

MISSION TO THE
UNREACHED

Mission to the Pokot!

Our missionary to the Pokot
tribe, Micah Nyakundi, is
responding to Jesus’ call to
go. His primary focus has
been on reaching the lost.
Micah, along with his wife,
Nancy Jepkosgei, and their
two children, moved to live
among the Pokot people to
actively participate in God's
mission. They engage in
evangelism and discipleship
activities, working closely

with the community. However, this mission has not been easy, as the tribe is
known for having some of the most feared warriors in Kenya. Rampant tribal
tensions and conflicts with neighboring tribes characterize Micah's mission field.

Read More...

SCNV Preschools

https://ggfanministries.org/news/f/go-ye-to-where-the-unreached-are-ggfan-reaching-the-pokot-tribe


Morijo Preschool students

This term started with a high enrollment
across all six divisions of Samburu
County. The feeding program has kicked
off successfully, and learning in the
schools is proceeding smoothly. As of
now, the total enrollment stands at 1,340,
with Baragoi division leading in high
enrollment numbers.

Rosilla Nabiki, a teacher at Morijo Pre-
school, has requested a transfer to Lkujita
Pre-school, located about 8 kilometers
away. While Morijo has five teachers for

its high enrollment, Lkujita has 96 children but only one teacher. We plan to
meet with Rosilla and the headteacher in Morijo before visiting Lkujita to assess
its needs. If Lkujita requires an additional teacher, we can facilitate Rosilla's
move to help the children there.

We would like to express our sincere gratitude to our brothers and sisters for
their continued support and prayers, ensuring that the children of Samburu
never miss class due to hunger or lack of teachers.

The Equip Session attendees

Across Alliance Meeting in
Kenya

Across Alliance, launched in August
2023 in Dubai, is an initiative aimed at
connecting and equipping cross-cultural
disciple-makers across the globe. It is a
relational network of Kingdom-minded
people, representing distinct
organizations, collaborating for a cross-
cultural mission among the least
reached. In 2025, it held its meetings in Kenya at the Namelok Retreat Center
in Nyahururu. The meetings involved a two-day Connect Session and a three-
day Equip Session. The Connect Session was attended by representatives from
African countries such as Nigeria, Kenya, and Zimbabwe while different
missionaries from Kenya attended the Equip Session.

Read More...

https://ggfanministries.org/news/f/across-alliance-meeting


Part of the 2024 Admission Cohort

HOME OF THE GOOD
SHEPHERD

He is Faithful!

We thank God Almighty for His
grace and blessings since the
beginning of this year. We have
been very busy with various
activities for the children. They
have fully settled in, and their
learning has progressed well

across different levels of study.

Our children at Little Lambs Academy and those in various high schools
recently completed their mid-term exams, and overall, the performance was
average for most of our students. However, those who joined us last year
demonstrated significant improvement in their academic performance. -

Read More!

Farmer's Training during the Ag Show 2025

AGRICULTURE

Agricultural & Business Expo
2025

The GGFAN Agricultural Expo and
Business Show 2025 was held to
share knowledge, build
partnerships, and connect
individuals in the agriculture sector.
The event focused on modern
farming practices, supporting small
farmers, and enhancing agricultural productivity.

This year's expo advanced modern farming, promoted collaboration, and
provided farmers with vital resources. It highlighted new techniques, teamwork
for growth, and strategies to boost productivity sustainably. This report
summarizes the key achievements, attendance, training sessions, and overall
impact on the agricultural community.

Read More...
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Watch the Video!

LLA students tending to the crops at the Ag
Show 2025

EDUCATION

Little Lambs Academy Update

Little Lambs Academy students
participated in the 3rd Edition of the
GGFAN Laikipia Business and Agricultural
Expo for the first time on February 21 and
22, 2025. Our students set up
demonstration farms and exhibited
vegetables such as spinach and kale.

Students from grades four to nine explained the different stages of growing
these vegetables, from the seedbeds to the mature plants. They also informed
farmers about important preventive measures to take when handling chemicals.
The farmers were pleased to see students well-versed in agricultural knowledge
and skills.

We are also thrilled to announce that our school has received new furniture,
thanks to a generous donation from our friends, Lil’ Lambs Closet – Lexington,
Kentucky. This new furniture includes ninety-five lockers, chairs, eighteen
tables, and thirty-six benches.

Read More....

GGFAN Pastors' School

The GGFAN Pastor’s School in the
Ilchamus Region is training twenty pastors
and church leaders who will be

https://youtu.be/yXv_06EWDIQ
https://ggfanministries.org/news/f/creating-the-next-generation-of-leaders


The Ilchamus Pastors School class.

instrumental in spreading the Gospel of
God and reaching more people who have
not yet heard the Good News. These
leaders must transcend cultural, political,
and social boundaries to effectively preach
the message. Among the trainees,
representatives from five different people
groups in Kenya are involved. A visitor
might mistakenly think that the class
consists of individuals from the same
family, due to the strong sense of synergy
and unity that has been developed among the students, teachers, and staff.

Read More...

PRAYER ITEMS

Thank God for the:
▪ Success

of
the
GGFAN
Ag
&
Business
Expo
2025

▪ Successful
mission
to
the
Pokot
tribe
in
Chelang'a
village

▪ Donors
helping
us
to
transform
children's
lives
in
HOTGS

https://ggfanministries.org/news/f/unity-is-strength


and
LLA

▪ Development
of
the
HOTGS
children
in
their
growth
and
education

▪ Across
Alliance
meetings
on
missions.

▪ Growth
of
the
LLA
students
in
their
studies
and
cocirricular
activities

Pray for the:
▪ GGFAN

Donors;
their
loved
ones
and
churches/organisations

▪ Missions
among
the
Pokot
and
other
unreached
people
groups
in
Kenya

▪ Growth
and



development
of
the
children
in
HOTGS
and
LLA

▪ Pastors'
school
mission
to
the
Olkalou
Region
in
April

▪ GGFAN
leadership,
missionaries,
pastors,
staff,
and
congregants

Would you like to join and support what God is doing through our ministry for 
the glory of His great name? Click here to learn how you can help.

Donate

To stay updated with our latest news, please visit our website today!

Click here to chat with us on WhatsApp!
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